
 

 
Summary 

 
One Notice of Motion has been submitted in accordance with Rule 3 in Part 4.1 of the 
Constitution - Council Procedure Rules and are listed in order of the date received. 
 
Motion 1 – Received on 24th February 2023 @ 22:51 
 
Mover:  Cllr Barber  Seconder: Cllr Russell 
 
We believe the ULEZ expansion to be a regressive tax inflicted upon the poorest 
motorists and is to the detriment of residents living here in Brentwood.  
 
Working people do not choose to drive older, more polluting vehicles out of choice. 
Placing an additional financial burden on them with a £12.50 charge every time that 
they need to use their cars to travel into Greater London will hit hard working families 
with a tax grab by the Mayor of London that will result in real hardship for those who 
need to work, travel to hospital or visit and support friends and relatives living within 
the proposed expanded zone but are unable afford to replace their cars.  
 
This Council opposes the expansion proposal and supports Essex County Council in 
not co-operating with the installation of any signage to support such an expansion.  
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